
Reception of Curriculum Experts from the Mainland 

(3 November 2023) 

 

On 3 November 2023 (Friday), 14 curriculum experts from the educational institutions in the Mainland, 
including Beijing Normal University, Peking University, Beijing Academy of Educational Sciences and 

Guangzhou Zhixin High School visited Heung Chung to learn about the implementation of the Citizenship 

and Social Development (CS) curriculum in the school.  

 

During the visit, our student representatives shared with the guests the implementation of the CS 

curriculum in our school. They also introduced students’ learning outcomes displayed on spot. Then, the 

student representatives led the guests in a guided tour on school campus. Afterwards, the Head of the CS 

Department, Ms. LEE Sze-ming opened her CS lesson for observation, showing how students’ knowledge 

about the history, culture and latest development of the Mainland could be boosted through study tours. Finally, 

a discussion session in groups was arranged to provide more opportunities for the experts to raise questions 

and for our teachers and students to share their experiences.  

 

 

 
Principal YUEN, Mainland curriculum experts, teachers and students of our school join the Seminar on 

Development of Curriculum and Instructional Materials between Mainland China and Hong Kong 

 



 
Principal YUEN presents a commemorative flag to representative of the mainland curriculum experts 

 

 

 

  
Students give a presentation on the learning of CS subject at our school 

 



  
Mainland curriculum experts inspecting students’ projects 

 

 

 
Lesson observation by mainland curriculum experts 

 



 
Mainland curriculum experts exchange and share ideas with teachers and students of our school 


